# EAA Chapter 1094

# Meeting Minutes December 18, 2021

<u>Pot-Luck Lunch</u> The "meeting" began with a Pot-Luck lunch as our end-of-year Holiday celebration. Great food, great friends, lots of fun and getting to know each other and spouses better.

#### 1. Call to order

a. Jeff Secules, president and Ben Hines, vice-president were both unable to attend. After the meal, Secretary Ben Scarborough started the short meeting.

#### 2. Old Business

- a. There was a discussion of officer elections for 2022. There have been no nominations for new officers and no resignations that we were aware of.
- b. After a thorough discussion, Mike McClendon made a motion that retain our current roster of officers, at least until after the first of the year. Doing that would allow Everett DeWolfe to meet the deadline of December 31 and send in our list of officers to the home office.

#### 3. New Business and discussion items:

- a. Members talked about the pros and cons of changing our meeting time to a Thursday night. Also moving to a different Saturday each month would end the conflict with Civil Air Patrol meetings at the same time. At least two of our members are heavily involved with CAP. In the past, a suggestion was to have a business meeting on a Thursday night with the officers, and anyone else who wanted to attend, and save the 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday for flying events. (Jeff Secules has stated that he will call a meeting of officers in the next two or three weeks to discuss this and begin planning our year of activities. Please email me your opinion of moving the meeting and all of your ideas so we can present them!)
- b. Jerry Brewer talked more about the possibility of forming a flying club. He already has at least one airplane (C-150) so all he needs are some members to get it started.
- c. Membership renewal for 2022 is due at a fee of \$30 per year. If your information has changed, click on the <a href="Membership Form">Membership Form</a> to complete it and bring it along with your \$30 to our next meeting or mail it to:

EAA Chapter 1094 1220 Cessna Lane Sulphur Springs, TX 75482

Several members paid their 2022 dues at the meeting so be sure that you are a current member with EAA and you can then be a member of our local chapter.

Submitted by Ben Scarborough, EAA Chapter 1094 Secretary



**The Pilot Pose.** Wonder what they might be talking about. Oh yeah, Airplanes!

#### President -

Jeff Secules 903-975-2748 Jeff.Secules@gmail.com

#### Vice President -

Ben Hines 903-440-6143 benhines60@gmail.com

#### Secretary -

Young Eagles Coordinator -Newsletter Editor -Web Editor -

Ben Scarborough 903-850-8113 mmsbscarb@gmail.com

#### Treasurer -

Everett DeWolfe 903-274-9040 dewolfe3@cumbytel.com

#### **Eagles Coordinator –**

John Gandy 903-563-3431 gandyauto@yahoo.com

#### **Technical Counselor -**

Chuck Olmsted 903-945-5120 chucksterxa17@gmail.com

#### Safety Officer -

Mike McClendon 817-657-5604 mikemcclendon75@gmail.com



## Getting down to business!



# **Upcoming Events:**

January 15, 2022 – EAA Chapter 1094 Meeting at 9:00, KSLR terminal building. (Watch email for any changes.)

April 5-10, 2022 – Sun-N-Fun in Lakeland, Florida July 25-31, 2022 -- AirVenture at Oshkosh!

### Coming up next!....

January 8, 2022 – Airplanes and Coffee in Paris, TX. 8:30 to 12:30.

